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TO: City Plan Board   Item numbers: 2 and 3 

FROM: Planning and Development Services Staff DATE: May 26, 2011 

SUBJECT: Summary of Neighborhood Workshop for Petitions PB-11-29LUC and 
PB-11-30PSZ 

 

A neighborhood workshop was held Monday, May 23, 2011 to discuss Petitions PB-11-29LUC 

and PB-11-30PSZ. The workshop was held in a meeting room at the Millhopper branch of the 

Alachua County Library District.  

Staff in attendance included Onelia Lazzari, Principal Planner; Ann Mullins, Land Rights 

Coordinator for Gainesville Regional Utilities (GRU); and Susan Niemann, Senior Planner. The 

sign-in sheet listing citizens in attendance is attached.  

The meeting began at 6:00 p.m. Staff conducted an informal presentation to describe the subject 

area and the purpose of the proposed land use and zoning categories, then engaged in an open 

question-and-answer session. The following subjects were addressed:  

 Future plans for the subject area. Staff responded that there are no known plans for new 

utilities or other development activity in the subject area.  

 Types of uses and utilities that will be allowed in the subject area. Staff read the list of 

uses included as part of the PS rezoning process, and explained that what is permitted in 

this utility corridor following adoption of  the land use and zoning change is no different 

than what is presently permitted.  

 Related questions and concerns about the 53
rd

 Avenue corridor. Staff provided 

information about maintenance responsibilities for the right-of-way and the history and 

ownership of this road. Staff also discussed the water wells north of the subject area near 

the Murphree Water Treatment Plant. No new wells are planned at this time.  

The meeting continued until the attendees expressed satisfaction with the intent of the petition 

and stated that their questions had been answered.  

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
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